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May 16, 2013 

German High Frequency Trading Act has become effective 
 
 
 
Dear Sir or Madam,  
 
On May 15, 2013, the German High Frequency Trading Act (“Hochfrequenz-
handelsgesetz”) that addresses measures and procedures to regulate algorithmic 
trading and high frequency trading (HFT) has become effective. The High 
Frequency Trading Act can be retrieved from the website of the Federal 
Publication (“Bundesgesetzblatt”) under the following link: 
 

German High Frequency Trading Act on Bundesgesetzblatt 
 
Xetra has already provided information on various aspects of the Act. The 
relevant material can be retrieved from previous circulars: 
 
No. 034/13 HFT Bill: Information on Order/Trade Ratio, Excessive System 

Usage Fees and flagging of Trade Algorithms 
No. 032/13 Announcement Xetra Release 14.0  
No. 030/13 Information on the German High Frequency Trading Bill 
No. 023/13 German High Frequency Trading Bill passed 

 
Please be reminded that participants who have not been granted a licence for 
dealing on own account by BaFin (German Federal Financial Supervisory 
Authority) and who engage in HFT will be required to obtain a license from 
BaFin. Alternatively, they can passport their license to BaFin via their competent 
authority. A transitional period of six, respectively nine months applies. During 
this period, admitted trading participants are allowed to continue trading and act 
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compliant with the HFT if they do have the intention to apply for the licence in 
case they need to fulfil BaFin’s licence requirement. We would like to point out 
that the High Frequency Trading also envisages a HFT licensing requirement for 
indirect trading participants. Therefore, this is also relevant for our participants’ 
clients who perform HFT. 
 
Also, the German High Frequency Trading will require exchanges to determine 
appropriate order-to-trade ratios and a fee for excessive system usage. Moreover, 
rules for flagging orders that were generated through algorithmic trading are to be 
included in the exchange regulations. These requirements are not only relevant 
for high frequency traders, but for all participants who generate orders algo-
rithmically (e.g. participants facilitating quote machines). As announced in 
previous circulars, it is planned to implement the deliverables of the technical 
prerequisites of all three requirements of the High Frequency Trading in the 
fourth quarter of 2013. The required adjustments of the exchange’s rules and 
regulations will be made at the same time. 
 
Any new information relating to the German High Frequency Trading will be 
published on our website www.xetra.com under the link: 
 

Trading & clearing > Trading > Xetra > High-frequency trading 
 
BaFin will also continuously update their FAQ list which can be found under the 
link: 
 
http://www.bafin.de/EN/DataDocuments/FAQ/HFT-Gesetz/hft-gesetz_node.html 
 
We will further provide regular updates via webinars or workshops on the 
implementation as soon as more details on the different aspects have been made 
available to us.  

Participants who are not yet receiving any information and/or updates from Xetra 
should inform us via e-mail to HFT_LAW@deutsche-boerse.com and include 
details of the main point of contact (e.g. Legal Counsel, Compliance Officer) 
within their firm or group on this topic. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Sandra Bramhoff        Miroslav Budimir 
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